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For more information about us: log on to  www.model-a-wis.com   

The official newsletter of The Wisconsin Chapter Model "A" Ford Club of America  

Only two tours remain… enjoy the 
fall colors of Wisconsin by taking a 

tour.  See pages 3 & 4 



Board of Directors 2009: 
President: Marty Jannsen 
262-246-7273    president@model-a-wis.com 

Vice President: Mike Quam  
262-785-9021  vicepres@model-a-wis.com  

Secretary: Sue Quam 262-785-9021 
secretary@model-a-wis.com  

Treasurer: Paul Piotrowski 
262-513-1089  treas@model-a-wis.com 

Outdoor: Dave Boucher   262-662-2273 
outdoor@model-a-wis.com  

Indoor: Dan Kane 414-466-6750 
indoor@model-a-wis.com  

Technical: Roger Olsen  262-554-7058 
techmeet@model-a-wis.com  

Club Accessories: Bob Davisson 
414-543-2424  sales@model-a-wis.com 

Sunshine: Dave Neuman 414-327-7170 
awards@model-a-wis.com  

Volunteers for 2009: 
Editor: Sue Quam 
262-785-9021 Cell-414-491-3260 
editor@model-a-wis.com,  msquam@wi.rr.com 
embroidersue@yahoo.com 

Webmaster: Carl Doro  
414-259-9692  Webmaster@model-a-wis.com 

Club Property: Rich Miller  
262-782-2240    richandliz@peoplepc.com 

Tool Keeper: Bill Storey  
262-338-0452 

Paid Advertising: Ed Schultz 
262-251-3043 

Distribution: Marilyn Brojanac 
262-252-4340    marilyn@rodrian.com 

Distribution: Lorraine Schultz  
262-251-3043 

Club Photographer: Barb Sonnen 
414-771-1692      barb2sonnen@sbcglobal.net 

Video Librarian: Ron Smith 
Home-262-628-3688  

Club Historians: Art & Sue Blazek 
262-538-4474      ablazek@wi.rr.com 

Oct 11 October Tour– Hosts Karen Sukkert, Peter Stauber & Mary 
Ciocarelli  See page 3 

Oct 15 Technical Seminar– 7:00 p.m. Installing F100 Steering box 
into a Model A.  Place: Mail Truck Model A Parts, 8509 S. 
Howell Ave., Oak Creek  See page 4 

Oct 25 Last Outdoor Tour– Hosts Dave & Donna Boucher and 
Mike & Marilyn Brojanac See page 4 

Nov 7 Veterans Day Parade– Host Neil Besougloff  See page 5 

Nov. 8 FIRST INDOOR EVENT OF THE SEASON– Host Dan 
Kane   Antique Dealer At St. Aloysius Church—Gonzaga 
Hall 1414 S. 93rd Street, West Allis  See page 5 

Nov. 12 Technical Seminar - – 7:00 p.m.  “Engine Tear Down”   
Place: Mail Truck Model A Parts, 8509 S. Howell Ave., Oak 
Creek  See page 6 

Dec. 13 Christmas Party– Host Dan Kane  See page 8 

        Happy New Year   2010 
Jan 10 Elections and Custard Social– Host Cheryl Prochnow 

Jan. 21 Technical Seminar–  

Jan Banquet—Hosts Needed  
Feb. 14 Indoor Event- 

March 14 Chili & Salsa Cook Off and Chocolate Bake off 
- Host Dan Kane 

Feb. 28 WI Chapter MAFCA Swap Meet at Washington Cty Fair-
grounds 

Nov. 22 Waukesha Christmas Parade– Host Dave Heunink 
See page 7 

Oct 31 Rapids Reunion Planning Meeting  See page 6 

Advanced Timing 
Scheduled Events for 2009-2010 
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WE NEED YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS’S….. 
TO KEEP YOU UP TO DATE WITH NOTICES, EVENTS,  

CANCELLATIONS AND ILLNESS/DEATH NOTICES 
SEND YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS TO  

secretary@model-a-wis.com 
 DON‘T DELAY TO IT TODAY!!! 



WE NEED YOU 
TO RUN  

FOR  
THE  

BOARD OF  
DIRECTORS 

Talk to anyone on the board 
 for details 

FALL POKER RUN 
October 11, 2009 

 
You’re invited to join the tour to see the beautiful colors of fall and to see who comes up 

with the best poker hand. Refreshments, snacks and a few door prizes.  
Come join the fun. 

Time: Leave on or before 1:30 p.m. 
Meeting Place: Corfu Restaurant  
                           3052 Hubertus Road  
                           Hubertus, WI 
 
Ending Place: Sussex Community Center- 
                         W240N5765 Maple Ave. 
                          Sussex, WI 
 
Chairpersons:  Karen Sukkert 262-820-2710,  Pete Stauber 414-352-0438 or 
                        Mary Ciocarelli 262-334-3766 
 
Gas station, rest rooms and a restaurant at starting point (On NE and NW corners of Hwy 
175 and Hubertus Rd.) 

**PAGE 3**                 



Wisconsin Chapter, Inc. MAFCA Technical Seminar  
 

Thursday, October 15, 2009 @ 7:00 p.m. 
 

Power Steering In A Model “A”  -  
Our first seminar will be converting a 1929 pick up with stock steering to the 1948 
F100 steering box.  Bring your chair and come join us for our new season. 
 
WHERE:  
Mail Truck Model A Parts Company  
8509  S. Howell Avenue  
Oak Creek, WI  53154 
 

**PAGE 4**                 

Last Tour of the Outdoor Season 
Sunday October 25th 2009 

 

Meet At 10:30 A.M. at Mc Donald’s on Moreland Road just north of National Avenue. 
This is our club’s last outdoor event for the 2009 season. Don’t miss out on this one! We’ll head 
to Elkhorn to see Watson’s Wild West Museum. A western experience you won’t soon forget. 
There’s no other place in America like Watson’s. Try your luck pannin’ for gold at the Tumble-
weed Mine. Enjoy their gift shop and guided tour with entertainment by a cowboy character. 
Admission is $5.00 adults and $3.75 for children 5-10 years old.  
 
After Watson’s we will tour to Big Bend city park and use the Lions club house.  The park has 
swings and slides for the kids.  The club house is located on a picture perfect spot on the Fox 
River. Our club will provide refreshments for all you cowpokes. 

 
Any questions call: 

The Bouchers 262-662-2273 Or The Brojanac’s 262-252-4340 



Cars and drivers needed for annual Veterans Day parade 
 
Ten Model A’s are needed for the 46th annual Milwaukee Veterans Day Parade on 
Saturday, Nov. 7. The parade kicks off in downtown Milwaukee at 11 a.m. Lineup is 
approximately 10 a.m. 
 

The AmVets group is once again eager to have us be their drivers for the parade. They 
inform us that all 10 cars requested for this event, regardless of whether there are 
enough AmVet officers to fill each car, will be in the parade. 
 

We’ll meet 8:45 a.m. for a hearty breakfast and coffee (self pay) at Miss Katie’s Diner, 
1900 West Clybourn Street, Milwaukee (corner of 19th Street and Clybourn Street, one 
block south of Wisconsin Avenue). 
 

Neil Besougloff is the event host. In order to coordinate the number of cars, please call  
Neil at 262-560-1113 or email him at nbesougloff@sbcglobal.net.  

***FIRST INDOOR EVENT OF THE SEASON*** 
Sunday, November 8th at 1:30 p.m.  
At St. Aloysius Church—Gonzaga Hall  

1414 S. 93rd Street, West Allis 
 

Our guest will an Antique Dealer/Appraiser.   
Members can each bring ONE item to be appraised.   

 

ALSO AT THE NOVEMBER MEETING 
Proposed change to By-Laws 

 
Change to be voted on at the member meeting on November 8, 2009. 
 
SECTION 2.  NUMBER, TENURE AND QUALIFICATIONS 
 
 (a)  The number of directors shall be nine (9). The term of a Director shall be  
          three (3) years commencing at the Annual Meeting and until the successor                   
                    shall be elected and qualified. Three (3) Director positions shall be opened  
                    at each Annual Meeting for the Directors whose terms expire.  Each  
                    Director shall be a member in good standing and be a stand-alone member  
                    of the National MAFCA. 
 
The change is in bold italic print. 
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Questions?    
Call Al or Tony @ 414-762-7288 
Or Roger @ 262-554-7058 

Wisconsin Chapter, Inc. MAFCA Technical Seminar  
Taking A Model "A" Engine Apart 

Thursday, November 12, 2009 @ 7:00 p.m. 
  
Our second seminar will be diagnosing what caused the breakdown of an engine that had 
been running great.  We do know this motor made a sudden change in noise when it be-
gan to run not so great.  Our job will be to find out what happened.  What noises should 
we be aware of.  Come and help us find out what is wrong with this engine and how to 
make it run like A Model A engine should.  
  
Mail Truck Model A Parts Company       
8509  S. Howell Avenue                                                            
Oak Creek, WI  53154 
  
Bring your chair and come join us. 
Roger, Technical Chairman 
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TAKE NOTE OF THE EARLIER MEETING– To avoid deer hunting, holidays and winter driv-
ing it was decided at the conclusion of the 09 reunion to hold the meeting this October. 



 
47th Annual Waukesha Christmas Parade   

November 22, 2009 
 

The parade theme this year is The Festival of Lights 
 
 Meet at the McDonalds on West Avenue, south of Sunset in Waukesha at  1:45 - 
 2:00.  I've put in a good word for no snow or rain and have asked for sunny 
 shine and 40 degrees for those who dare to venture out f or one last event.  
 Parade line up is 2:30.   
 
           Hosts– Dave and Linda Huenink & Morgan the wonder dog!  

 

  Wisconsin Chapter Member  
  Al Downs 

Mail Truck Model A 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Providing all of your Model A needs 
8509 S. Howell Ave 

Oak Creek, Wi 53154 
414-762-7288 

 

We now offer shipping and Model A Service 
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IT’S JUST AROUND THE CORNER 
MODEL A - CHRISTMAS PARTY 

 
                            SUNDAY AFTERNOON  -  DECEMBER 13, 2009 
 
It’s not too early to start thinking about our special afternoon with Santa.  Santa 
needs ideas for gifts, elves to help at the children’s craft table, and elves to set-up 
the refreshments. 
 
Children of members are free.  Guests, however, such as grandchildren and friends 
are asked to pay a $10 per child gift fee at time of registration.  There is an age 
limit of 12 years, except in special circumstances.  The following information 
about each child will be asked when you register:  Name, Gender, Age, Inter-
ests & Ideas……. 

 
More details to follow about times, cookies, snacks, and the famous White Elephant gift exchange 
for the grown ups. 
 

Mark Your Calendars now……… 
Call Sally at 414-412-7317 to be a helpful elf and call with your registration information  



From The President…………………….. 
 

It seems like yesterday that I wrote the last letter.  Jo Lene and I are still packing which now seems to be a 
never-ending job. 
 

We enjoyed the picnic very much and the attendance was great.   Dave and Linda Huenink did a fantastic 
job hosting the picnic.  A big Thank You to Dave and Linda and all their helpers.  I think Dave Boucher 
must be from Iowa because he is a great corn picker! 
 
We were in Iowa over the September 12th and 13th weekend for a fiftieth wedding anniversary so we 
missed a couple great events.  Thanks to Mark Ackermann for hosting events on both dates. 
 
Nominations for the Board of Directors opened on September 15th, which is today as I write this letter.  
Nominations will close on December 13th and the election will be held on January 10th.  We need more 
than three nominees so we can have an election.  Who do you know that would like to serve on the 
Board?   
 
The never-ending reminder is to forward your email address to the secretary.  Don’t forget to go on the 
website www.model-a-wis.com to view great pictures of our club events and the newsletter in color.   
 
Fall colors should be in our area soon.  Thanks to Karen Sukkert, Peter Stauber and Mary Ciocarelli for 
taking over for us on the Fall Tour. 
 
We hope to see you for the Fall colors on October 11th. 
Marty 

3146 S. 27th St 

Closed  
Sunday’s 

 
OPEN 

Monday-  
Saturday 
10:30 am  

to 
7:00 pm 
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Present: Roger Olsen, Mike Quam, Paul Piotrowski, Sue 
Quam, Dave Boucher, Dave Neuman, Marty Jannsen, 
and Bob Davisson.  Absent: Dan Kane. 
 
President Marty Jannsen called the meeting to order at 
7:00 p.m. 
 
Vice President, Mike Quam: No new members this 
month. 
 
Secretary, Sue Quam: A motion to accept the prior 
meeting minutes as written was made by Dave B. and 
seconded by Paul P.  Currently we have 284 members 
and 136 email addresses.  
 
Treasurer, Paul Piotrowski: Treasurers report gone 
over and motion was made by Mike Q. and seconded by 
Dave B. to accept the treasurer’s report.  The picnic came 
in under budget and the monthly banking fee’s are now 
removed from the account as Paul gets the monthly state-
ment online.   No income this month, a few bills turned 
in. Motion to pay the bills was made by Roger O. and 
seconded by Dave N. 
 
Outdoor Event Coordinator, Dave Boucher: Some 
tours are arranged for the 2010 season already.  The Wis. 
Rapids Reunion committee is having a planning meeting 
early this year to avoid snow travel for others.  The meet-
ing will be held Oct. 31st at 11:00 a.m. at Nekimi Town 
Hall.  Wis. Chapter is co-chair for the 2010 year and 
chairpersons for the reunion in 2011. 
 
Indoor Event Coordinator, Dan Kane: No report 
 
Technical Event Chairman, Roger Olsen: Oct. and 
Nov. seminars are set.   Roger came across a lathe, with 
tools, collars, drill bits and misc. tools and books from 
the Racine School District for only $500.00.  Roger only 
had a limited time in which to buy this or it was sold to 
someone else, so he bought it.  This lathe can be used to 
do armatures and for anything club members need to use 
it for.  A permanent home will be found for the lathe in 
the future.  A motion was made by Sue Q. and seconded 
by Dave N. to reimburse Roger O. for the cost of the 
lathe, so it will owned by the club.   Roger also has a 
brand new rear spring spreader he is donating to the club 
tool list.  
 
Sunshine & Awards, Dave Neuman: Nothing to report.  
Job description was gone over and corrections and addi-
tions made.  

Club Accessories, Bob 
Davisson: Hooded sweat-
shirts will be available 
through the end of the 
year.  An inventory list 
only needs to be turned in 
when there has been ac-
tivities during that month.  The Restorer article includes 
our website address.  Bob D. will be checking into name 
badges, as some of the stock is getting low.  
 
Old Business: Swap Meet- put swap meet information 
into the newsletter.  Roger will provide a disc back up 
and any information for the swap meet after the 2010 
swap meet. 
 
New Business: Webmaster Carl would like to see that 
the billing for the websites goes through the club and not 
him. Also we are out of picture space on the website.  
After some discussion the board feels for now we can 
start deleting old pictures from the web and thinning out 
some events pictures. One suggestion was to delete pic-
tures after 90 days.   
Roger O. suggests we have a book with all important mo-
tions logged into it. This would be easier than having to 
read through years of minutes to find some important 
information.   Board suggests we have a fire proof box to 
contain all important documents, Sue Q. to check on this. 
Cost analysis on mailing should be done. Suggestion was 
made by a member to see what mailing services charge to 
send all newsletters via first class.  Some services can 
offer a cheaper rate for first class presorted mail.  
 
Nominations for the board of directors was discussed, a 
chart of how terms would work if membership votes to 
go with three year terms. The three going off the board in 
2010 would be Marty Jannsen, Dan Kane and Dave Neu-
man.   
 

Motion to adjourn made my Mike Q. and seconded by 
Dave N. 9:30 p.m.  
 

Next meeting is Oct. 10th at Paul & Pat Piotrowski’s 
home. 
 
Respectfully submitted by 
Sue Quam 
WI Chapter MAFCA Secretary 

Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA Board of Directors Meeting Minutes for September 4th, 2009 
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Reminiscing with the Historian 
 

FIFTY YEARS AGO, 1959 - The club participated in eleven meets and five exhibitions, where club mem-
bers won at least one trophy at each meet.  Wally Klager sent out a letter to all members thanking them for 
a great touring season. 
 
FORTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1964 - The first swap meet sponsored by our club was held in 1964.  The 
turnout was very poor, probably because of the Packers game played on the same day. 
 
FORTY YEARS AGO, 1969 - The Pagels organized a fall foliage tour through southwest Waukesha, the 
Kettle Moraine State Forest and back to North Prairie to the Pagels’ home.  Lunch and refreshments were 
enjoyed by everyone. 
 
THIRTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1974 - The club went on a scenic tour ending in Eagle at the Kettle Moraine 
Ranch where they enjoyed refreshments and an old-fashioned hay ride. 
 
THIRTY YEARS AGO, 1979 - Two fall tours were scheduled.  Members on the first tour saw the vibrant 
autumn colors in Muskego, ending at the county park.  The second tour was a Ghost Gallop around  
Milwaukee’s far northwest side, ending at Dretzke Park and Ski Chalet. 
 
TWENTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1984 - Brojanacs and Mazurkiewiczes hosted the fall tour through Pewau-
kee and Lisbon and arriving at Lac La Belle Golf Club.  Nine members from Kenosha put together a tour to 
Washington Island.  Forty cars were judged and Tom Laken’s 1929 sedan won first place. 
 
TWENTY YEARS AGO, 1989 - The first technical seminar was held on transmission rebuilding.  The 
Bouchers and Rozmans organized a fall pumpkin patch tour that included a pumpkin carving contest. 
 
FIFTEEN YEARS AGO, 1994 - After the fall tour to Muskego County Park, the club participated in a chili 
dump. 
 
TEN YEARS AGO, 1999 - The fall tour was a visit to the Wild West Museum in Elkhorn.  The first indoor 
technical meet of the season was differential rebuilding, held at Gary Schwabe’s place in Muskego. 
 
FIVE YEARS AGO, 2004 - Wally and Sally Kaufman and Gary and Mary Schwabe hosted the Lake Ge-
neva Rally.  The Interlaken Chalet was crowded with rally participants in pursuit of the perfect poker hand.  
Yerkes Observatory was again the most popular stop. 
 
Submitted by Art and Sue Blazek 

SUNSHINE: 
 
Larry LaMire passed away Sep-
tember 4th.  Our sympathies the 
Larry’s family. 
 
When you have sunshine news please call 
Dave Neuman 414-327-7170 or email him at 
dn421@netzero.net 



Say Cheese 
 
Show up at a club event and you may end up with your picture in the 
newsletter or on a picture board. It’s no easy task trying to get people 
to hold still and pose for pictures. But our club photographers has 
been doing a good job of it. Everybody likes to see their picture in our 
newsletter and this is made possible by Barb Sonnen, JoLene Jannsen 
and Pete Stauber our club photographers. Thanks Barb, JoLene and 
Pete.  

                            Keep everybody smiling. 

The 2010 National Convention in Vancouver, 
BC is coming along GREAT. I have recently re-
viewed the schedule and know that you’ll be 
sorry if you miss this one. After the convention 
wraps up, the Lions Gate Chapter is hosting 
three tours: a cruise to Alaska, Rocky Mountain 
Railway Tour, and a Vancouver Island              

         Tour.   

MAFCA's exciting National Model A Tour in honor of the 
150th Anniversary of the Pony Express is well under-
way. Mark your calendar for June 19-27 and watch for addi-
tional details in The Restorer or at www.mafca.com.  

EMAIL ADDRESS PROBLEMS: 
I have several email’s that come back to me either telling me “not found”, “mail box full”, and “not 
valid”.  If one of the following email addressess is yours, and its incorrectly spelled out, or is no longer 
in use, please email Sue Quam with the correct information at:  msquam@wi.rr.com 
 

Bounced back email addresses: 
1_producer@sgcglobal.net  kurtandjoy7@aol.com   nabob@charter.net  
bshq@fbconnectu.net   kenlen@vbe.com   gkoser@ircc.edu 
sandivassh@wi.rr.com  jm1214@att.net 
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http://www.mafca.com�


Looking back………………...In the rearview mirror 
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THE ANNUAL PICNIC 
 
On August 23rd, we had our annual picnic at Malone Park in New Berlin.  The weather was per-
fect - sunny and in the mid 70's and we had an attendance of 126 people.  Many brought their 
Model A's out for the day.   The conversation was good and the food was done to perfecto.  
There was a lot of participation in the children's and adult games and trophies were awarded.  
Thanks to all who helped with the setup and cooking.  The remaining food that wasn't sold was 
donated to a family in need.   
 
Dave & Linda Huenink 
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ANNOUNCING A “COOL” FALL SPECIAL! 
A GOODY OF A HOODIE. 

 
 
Just the thing for those cool autumn days when you’re riding around in your heater-

less “A”.  This is a quality unisex, full zippered,  hooded, 50/50 cotton/polyester 
sweatshirt with hand warmer pockets, available in sizes;  

Small through XXXXL. The preferred color is MAFCA Chapter black. 
 

$32.50 for the sweatshirt includes 
the embroidered MAFCA Chapter 
logo. Add your name for an extra 
$3.00.  Shipping is in addition to 

the price of the hoodie. 
  
This is a “one time special offer” good through the 31st 
of December 2009. If the interest is there, it may be  
offered on a permanent basis. 
 
To order, call Times Custom Apparel, 1-920-994-4396, M-F, 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
Ask the Times Printing Company switchboard operator for Times Custom Apparel. 
Inform the order desk that you are a member of the Wisconsin Chapter - MAFCA. 
Provide your name, address and telephone number. Times Custom Apparel will call 
you when your order is ready. At that time, mail your payment to: (Sorry, no credit 
card sales.) 
Times Custom Apparel 
Box 325 
100 Industrial Drive 
Random Lake, WI 53075 

A few fun facts: 
The automobile is the most recycled consumer product in the world today. 
 

The Peanuts characters were first animated in 1957 for a Ford Fairlaine automobile com-
mercial. 
 

In 1916, 55 percent of the cars in the world were Model T Fords, a record that has never 
been beaten. 
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FOR SALE: 1930 Model A Coupe with full size trunk ,7300 miles 
on rebuilt engine, Brumfield 5.9 head, Transpark electronic ign., 
electronic voltage reg. inside the cutout. Hidden turn signals, 
seat belts 6 volt "stop light”, stone guard on radiator, new; run-
ning boards, temp gauge, oil pres. gen gauge. New; interior, 
paint, new plugs, wires, dist cap, hoses. Horn and vac wiper 
work good. Aftermarket heater with spare exhaust manifold. 
Many extra parts such as rebuilt starter, carb, dist, 6 volt alterna-
tor, radiator, wheels, fan and belt, water pump, extra old front 
axle for brake parts etc. and of course  a couple boxes of  "stuff " 
full of what ever I find in the shed.  $12,000.00 or OBO Daniel Hahn ,Two Rivers WI     
920.793.3491    dhahn@verizon.net  
   
FOR SALE: 2002 E-250 3/4 Ford van -clean, high highway miles, 1 adult driver since new, 
red-standard length-no windows-everything works--3,500/offer  Call Dave 414-327-7170 
 
FOR SALE:1980 GMC heavy half l/w/b pickup---1 owner, no winters very clean V-8,4 
speed/2wd-loaded---black & silver 80,000 miles--inside of box like new-3,900/offer Call Dave  
414-327-7170 
 
FOR SALE: 1934 Ford, Fordor.  Price $30,000 firm.  For information and pictures, e-mail 
Tom at:  www.bearintheair01@gmail.com 
 
FOR SALE: 1930 Model A frame, 1 rear spring, 2 wheels 26 inch 30-31 wheels and other 
misc parts. Call Sal Fugarino 262-255-1467  
 
FOR SALE: 1929 Closed Cab Pickup. Recent restoration, Contact Ron Fowler at 414-764-
6936 or rfowler98@att.net for pictures and data sheet. $25,000.00 or OBO 
 
FOR SALE:  1931 Victoria. This is an ongoing restoration project.  Work has been done on 
the chassis, engine, transmission, clutch and brakes, runs and can be driven on the yard.  
Has title that matches the body tag number. $4,600, call Jim at (608) 845-8409. 
 
FOR SALE:1929 rear pickup fenders, $60 for the pair.  Two 21" wheels, $20 each.  Call Jim 
at (608) 845-8409. 
 
FOR SALE: 1930 Tudor Sedan, Excellent condition, runs good. $8500.00 Call Jerry Goz-
dowiak. Home -262-835-1115 or cell- 262-347-8115 
 
WANTED: 1930/31 Briggs Town Sedan as a driver and in very good condition.  Contact Ray 
Blake at (630) 832-1834 or (630) 204-3162, or e-mail to rjblake@prodigy.net. 

CLASSIFIED ADS: 
 
Classified ads, such as the ones seen here are free.  To place your ad please contact the 
editor, Sue Quam at 262-785-9021 or by emailing your ad to:  msquam@wi.rr.com 



NEED HELP WITH YOUR “A”?  QUESTIONS THAT YOU  
NEED ANSWERS TO?? 

 
Call our technical advisers :        

Wally Kaufman 262-628-3003    
Roger Olsen 262-554-7058   

Mike Brojanac 262-252-4340 
 

Please send all Wisconsin Chapter  
Correspondence to: 

Wisc. Chapter MAFCA 
PO Box 26006 

Wauwatosa, WI 53226-0006 
Phone 262-513-0448  

For Monthly Paid Advertisements 
 contact: 

Ed Schultz 
N83W15288 Manhattan Drive 
Menomonee Falls, WI  53051 

Phone: 262-251-3043 

It is the intent of the Wisconsin Chapter to serve as a medium of exchange of ideas, information, and  
materials for admirers of the Model A Ford and Model A era fashions; to help those admirers be-

come better acquainted; and to maintain among its members the spirit of good fellowship and social-
ity through sponsored activities including the use of the Model A and family participation.  

OUTDOOR MEET ADVISORY TEAM 
For help in running an event call: 

Jim Kummer 262-895-2897 
Stan Larson 262-251-1655 

Dave Boucher 262-662-2273 
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FOR FREE CLASSIFIED ADS CONTACT THE EDITOR,  
SUE QUAM 

262-785-9021 OR BY EMAILING YOUR AD TO 
MSQUAM@WI.RR.COM 

IF YOU HAVE A CHANGE OF ADDRESS, PLEASE CONTACT THE 
CLUB SECRETARY SO RECORDS CAN BE UPDATED AND THERE IS 

NO DELAY IN GETTING YOUR NEWSLETTER. 



Send To: 
Mike Quam 

Vice President/New Member 
Chairperson 

Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA 
PO Box 26006 

Wauwatosa, WI 53226-0006 
Phone 262-785-9021 

 
*OCTOBER 2009* 

Wheeling the “A” 

Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA 
Marilyn Brojanac, Distribution 
N61 W15975 Beechwood Dr. 
Menomonee Falls. WI 53051 
 

Address Service Requested 

Presorted Standard 
U.S. Postage Paid 
Permit No. 2684 
Milwaukee, WI 
 

New Membership Application 
 

Name_______________________________________________________ __ Date__________________________ 
 
Address__________________________________________________________________ ____________________ 
 
City_________________________________________ State______________________  Zip__________________ 
 
Phone(_____)___________________ E-Mail________________________________________________________ 
 
Child or Children's names____________________________________________________________ 
 
Model A’s____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
I understand that my $25.00 dues include membership only  
in the Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA, Inc. until the end of the 
current calendar year.  New member applications are approved at the  
monthly Board of Directors meeting, which is the second 
Saturday of the month.  You will receive a welcome letter upon 
approval. 
The Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA, Inc. 
recommends that you consider joining the National Model A 
Ford Club of America with the additional dues of $40.00 
payable to them.  Subject to change by National MAFCA and /or  
Wisconsin Chapter.  
Make checks payable to Wis. Chapter MAFCA 
 


	Mail Truck Model A

	From The President……………………..


